Having someone listen to you when you counter the COVID narrative is a gift.
Having a politician agree to act when you counter the COVID narrative — Priceless.

Since the start of 2020, every politician in Canada (over 400) has been sent the data David has
published relating to COVID19. All but a handful have ignored it. Why? They complied, they lied and
they have everything to hide.

Earlier this year, we met with UCP MLA Mark Smith in Devon to discuss the failed COVID response. He
was unprepared and said he had had no time to read David’s emails. He gave us just 30 minutes to
sum up three years of this complete insanity and then reluctantly agreed to submit two questions to
the then Health Minister, Jason Copping. The first was on mask mandates, the second on data
manipulation relating to COVID Cases and Deaths. Health Minister Copping’s response batted the
mask issue back into AHS’ court (what a surprise) but he did confirm that government lied about
COVID Cases and Deaths in 2020. Manipulation to the point of deletion of COVID19 data continues to
this day under Danielle Smith who refuses to acknowledge let alone answer any questions David
sends her on this. Why? They continue to comply, they continue to lie - and they have everything to
hide.

We have finally managed to schedule a meeting later this month with Andrew Boitchenko for our
riding in Devon.

This week, we met with NDP MLA Sharif Haji responsible for my mother’s riding where she is a
resident in Capital Care Dickinsfield. It was refreshingly positive!!

Sharif and his team spent 90 minutes with us. They not only came to the meeting prepared, they
listened to our concerns and took notes. Sharif gave us the ability to ask as many questions as we
wanted which he, within the confines of his riding, has said he will take forward.

These are the questions we have asked him to raise after we have been stonewalled at every turn
with the excuse from the OAG that he is not answerable to questions from members of the public.

1. An explanation about the clear lies that were told in 2020 (and beyond) relating to reported
COVID Deaths, Cases, Hospitalizations etc. In particular, the fact that the Health Minister
confirmed the numbers used at the start of the pandemic were known to be false. Further and
related to that is the disappearing data including the download file of Cases, Recoveries and
Deaths and the removal of the Cases, Recoveries and Deaths by vaccine status that is published
daily by AHS internally and used to be available to the public.

2. Sharif has agreed to visit Capital Care Dickinsfield to follow up on the issues that we have
raised to Capital Care and the AHS CEO (with both refusing to answer our questions by
redirecting to each other) and the fact that the Premier’s Office and Health Minister have
refused to answer any questions put to them both about this. In particular, the restrictions on
access for David (a disabled person with a duty to be with my disabled mother-in-law, but not
allowed in to the center for over three years) due to mask mandates. All at the same time as
the staff at the center were instructed to break all the Orders and rules being used to deny



David access. This was done at the instruction of the Director of the facility and signed off in
multiple audits by AHS.

3. Transfer of sick and positive patients into Care Homes throughout the last three years to drive
up Cases (making the shared room healthy resident a ‘close contact’ or even sick). This is what
got so much attention in the UK and NY. However, in Alberta it was not just practice, it had its
own documented process. The only response we received on this was from Tyler Shandro’s
office (when he was Health Minister) saying “They wouldn’t do it intentionally”. It couldn’t be
more intentional than a documented, published policy. The current Health Minister, OAG and
Premier all refuse to respond on this item, despite this happening and continuing to happen
after it was raised as an issue.

4. Sharif has agreed to follow up on the OAG report on Care Homes in 2020 that contains serious
false statements and uses those statements to make recommendations that would cause
significant harm beyond what we have already seen (not from COVID, but from the response to
COVID). As the OAG refuses to respond to anyone other than the legislative body, this would
be something that Sharif as an MLA will be able to action where we cannot.

5. Excess Deaths. These continue to rise in Alberta at an accelerated rate (especially in Care
Homes) but no-one is talking about why. Again, we have sent this information to the Premier,
Ministers (and even Opposition leader Rachel Notley) yet no response. Note that Capital Care
Dickinsfield has had less ILI (Influenza Like lliness) deaths, including COVID in the last three
years, but significantly more overall deaths that can be attributed to the response to COVID.
This pattern is continuing and will become significantly worse with the plans already in place
for this winter (daily testing, masks, goggles, isolations and more).

Related items for Sharif’s consideration are the vaccination issues (ambulances at vaccination centers
in April 2020 and other times), prefilled syringes, date changes to vaccines, switching vaccines out and
other such items specifically relating to a lack of Informed Consent. This all started in the Care Homes
and sadly there is a potential correlation with a huge spike in Care Home deaths in the last two weeks
of 2020 and early 2021 coinciding with the rollout of COVID vaccines. In addition, many of the
vaccinated residents had not provided Consent specifically for the COVID vaccines which were
included with the flu vaccine consent (before the COVID vaccines were even created). This was raised
by some healthcare professionals at the time (and by us in mid 2020) but the healthcare professionals
were told to just vaccinate residents anyway. This is something that requires more exploration and
should have been included in the OAG report as a potential concern (considering the huge spike in
reported AEFI), had he reported the deaths and timing of death (and vaccine status) in his report.

We explained to Sharif that unless this data is brought before the Chief of Police and a full
investigation is launched, Albertans will never know the truth of what has happened in the last three
years. More importantly, we will see the result of devastating policy decisions with an upcoming flu
season this winter with restrictions and deaths that will make the last three years pale by comparison.

It was clear from the faces of Sharif and his team that they know there are questions to be answered.
Every politician in this province and beyond knows there are questions to be answered. Danielle et al,
you know there are questions you are refusing to answer. It is time for the truth to be told.



